Report by Rod Langham – ECF/SCCU Representative

I attended the ECF AGM in 2006 at Gloucester Cricket Club at which a number of important ECF Board posts had more than the incumbent candidates for which to vote (a welcome change from recent years).

The new ECF board seems to be much more business-like and the in-fighting seems to have gone away. This can only be good for the ECF.

At the Finance Meeting in 2007 (which I did not attend) it was decided not to implement twice-yearly grading lists. So I think we now have the best possible solution – grades are published on the web, are widely available before the BCF Championships and are published only once a year.  I think that all league and congress organisers will welcome this decision.

At the SCCU AGM in 2007, all of the Executive wished to relinquish their posts for reasons of longevity and ill-health – but the SCCU secretary was persuaded to stay on so as to provide at least some continuity. Your representative had inadvertently let slip at an earlier SCCU meeting that he runs a small limited company – and so was persuaded to take on the position of Treasurer for the SCCU.
Otherwise there is little to report of SCCU matters.  The most hotly debated issue at the AGM was Coulsdon Chess Fellowship (CCF) appearing to present itself on its web site as the organiser for Junior chess in at least 3 southern counties, whereas it represents none. My support for the counties concerned was based on the consideration of how our hard-working Junior organisers would feel if Oxon had a similar problem.  At present there seems to be an impasse between SCCU and CCF and so I suggest that Oxon be very careful about any involvement with CCF 

(although this is not likely).   
